The Public Utilities Commission of Ohio

TELECOMMUNICATIONS FILING FORM

(Effective: 04-01-2020)

Per the Commission's 5/29/2019 "Implementation Order" in Case No. 19-0173-TP-ORD

This form is intended to be used with most types of required filings. It provide check boxes with rule references for the most common types of filings. It does not replace or supersede Commission rules in anyway.

In the Matter of the Application of <u>Frontier North, Inc.</u> to <u>update</u>) TRF Docke	et No. 90-5023-TP-TRF	
BLES anniversary dates.) Case No. 2	Case No. 25-0747-TP-ZTA	
	,	ss you have reserved a Case #, leave	
) the "Case No	o." field BLANK.	
Name of Registrant(s) Frontier North, Inc.			
DBA(s) of Registrant(s) n/a			
Address of Registrant(s) 21 West Avenue, Spencerport, NY 14559			
Company Web Address www.frontier.com			
Regulatory Contact Person(s) Teresa M. Ali	Phone (<u>585</u>) <u>777</u> - <u>7572</u>	<u>?</u> Fax (<u>)</u>	
Regulatory Person's Email Address teresa.m.ali@ftr.com			
Contact Person for Annual Report Jessica Matushek		Phone (<u>570</u>) <u>631</u> - <u>5003</u>	
Consumer Contact Information Customer Service		Phone (<u>800</u>) <u>376</u> - <u>6843</u>	
Address (if different from above) Click here to enter text.			
Motion for protective order included with filing? □Yes ⊠ No			
Motion for waiver(s) filed affecting this case? \square Yes \boxtimes No [Note: `	Waivers may toll any au	tomatic timeframe.]	
Notes:			
Sections I and II are pursuant to Ohio Administrative Code (OAC)	<u>4901:1-6</u> .		
Section III – Part I - Carrier to Carrier is pursuant to OAC 4901:1-7	and Pole Attachment to	OAC 4901:1-3	

(1) Indicate the Carrier Type and the reason for submitting this form by checking the boxes below.

Section III – Part II - Wireless is pursuant to OAC 4901:1-6-24.

Section IV - Attestation.

- (2) For requirements for various applications, see identified section of the Ohio Administrative Code Chapter 4901 and/or the supplemental application form noted.
- (3) Information regarding the number of copies required by the PUCO may be obtained from the PUCO's website at www.PUCO.ohio.gov under the docketing information system section (Procedural filing requirements), by calling the Docketing Division at 614-466-4095 or by visiting the Docketing Division at the offices of the PUCO.
- (4) An Incumbent Local Exchange Carrier (ILEC) offering basic local exchange service (BLES) outside its traditional service area should choose CLEC designation when proposing to offer BLES outside its traditional service area or when proposing to make changes to that service.

All filings that result in a change to one or more tariff pages require, at a minimum, the following exhibits:

Exhibit	Description:
A	The tariff pages subject to the proposed change(s) as they exist before the change(s).
В	The tariff pages subject to the proposed change(s), reflecting the change, with the change(s) marked in the right
Б	margin.
С	A short description of the nature of the change(s), the intent of the change(s), and the customers affected.
D	A copy of the notice provided to customers, along with an affidavit that the notice was provided
D	according to the applicable rule(s).

Section I – Part I - Common Filings:

Carrier Type: ☐ Other (Explain below)	For Profit ILEC	Not for Profit ILEC	CLEC
Change terms & conditions of existing BLES.	☐ ATA <u>1-6-14(I)(2)</u> (Auto 30 days)	☐ ATA <u>1-6-14(J)</u> (Auto 30 days)	☐ ATA <u>1-6-14(I)</u> (Auto 30 days)
Introduce non-recurring charge, surcharge or fee to BLES	☐ ATA <u>1-6-14(I)</u> (Auto 30 days)		☐ ATA <u>1-6-14(I)</u> (Auto 30 days)
Introduce or Increase Late Payment	☐ ATA <u>1-6-14(I)</u> (Auto 30 days)	☐ ATA <u>1-6-14(J)</u> (Auto 30 days)	☐ ATA <u>1-6-14(I)</u> (Auto 30 days)
Revisions to BLES Cap			
Introduce BLES or expand local service area (calling area)	☐ ZTA <u>1-6-14(E)</u> (0 day notice)	☐ ZTA <u>1-6-14(E)</u> (0 day notice)	☐ ZTA <u>1-6-14(E)</u> (0 day notice)
Change BLES Rates	☐ TRF <u>1-6-14(E) & (G)</u> (0 day notice)	☐ TRF <u>1-6-14(E)</u> (0 day notice)	☐ TRF <u>1-6-14(H)</u> (0 day notice)
To obtain BLES pricing flexibility	☐ BLS <u>1-6-14(C)(1)(c)</u> (Auto 30 days)		
Notice of no obligation to construct facilities and provide BLES	☐ ZTA <u>1-6-27(C)</u> (0 day notice)	☐ ZTA <u>1-6-27(C)</u> (0 day notice)	
Change in boundary	☐ ACB <u>1-6-32</u> (Auto 14 days)	☐ ACB <u>1-6-32</u> (Auto 14 days)	
Expand service operation area			☐ TRF <u>1-6-08(G)</u> (0 day notice)
BLES withdrawal	☐ WBL <u>4927.10</u> (120 day notice)		☐ ZTA <u>1-6-25(B)</u> (0 day notice)
Other (explain):			
*Other exhibits may be required under the appli	icable rule, see the 4901:1	106-14(E) Filing Require	ments on the PUCO's

Section I – Part II – Customer Notification Offerings Pursuant to Chapter 4901:1-6-07 OAC

Type of Notice	Direct Mail	Bill Insert	Bill Notation	Electronic Mail
☐ 15-day Notice				
☐ 30-day Notice				
Date Notice Sent:				

Section I – Part III – Inmate Operator Service Pursuant to Chapter 4901:1-6-22 OAC

Introduce New	Tariff Change	Price Change	Withdraw
□TRF	□ATA	□TRF	□UNC
(0 day notice)	(Auto 30 days)	(0 day notice)	(Non-Auto)

^{*}Other exhibits may be required under the applicable rule, see the 4901:106-14(E) Filing Requirements on the PUCO's webpage for a complete list of exhibits.

Section II – Part I – Carrier Certification – Pursuant to Chapter 4901:1-6-08 & 10 OAC and Competitive Eligible Telecommunications Carrier Designation (CETC) – Pursuant to Chapter 4901:1-6-09 OAC

ILEC (Out of territory)	CLEC	Telecommunications Service Provider Not Offering Local Service	CESTC	CETC
☐ ACE <u>1-6-08</u>	☐ ACE <u>1-6-08</u>	□ ACE <u>1-6-08</u>	☐ ACE 1-6-10	☐ UNC 1-6-09
(Auto 30-day)*	(Auto 30-day)*	(Auto 30-day)*	(Auto 30-day)	(Non-Auto)*

^{*}Supplemental forms can be found on the PUCO webpage - Telecommunications application forms.

Section II - Part II - Change in Operation or Ownership

ge in Operation or Ownership		Telecommunications Service Provider Not Offering Local Service	
	□ ABN <u>1-6-26</u>	☐ ABN <u>1-6-26</u>	
	(Auto 30 days)	(Auto 30 days)	
\Box ACN <u>1-6-29(B)</u>	\Box ACN <u>1-6-29(B)</u>	□ <u>CIO 1-6-29(C)</u>	
(Auto 30 days)	(Auto 30 days)	(0-day notice)	
□ ACO <u>1-6-29(E)(1)</u>	☐ ACO <u>1-6-29(E)(1)</u>	□ <u>CIO 1-6-29(C)</u>	
(Auto 30 days)	(Auto 30 days)	(0-day notice)	
\Box AMT <u>1-6-29(E)(1)</u>	☐ AMT <u>1-6-29(E)(1)</u>	☐ <u>CIO 1-6-29(C)</u>	
(Auto 30 days)	(Auto 30 days)	(0-day notice)	
☐ ATC <u>1-6-29(B)</u>	☐ ATC <u>1-6-29(B)</u>	☐ <u>CIO 1-6-29(C)</u>	
(Auto 30 days)	(Auto 30 days)	(0-day notice)	
□ ATR 1.6.29(R)	□ ATC 1.6.29(B)	□ CIO 1-6-29(C)	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	(0-day notice)	
(Auto 50 days)	(Auto 50 days)	(o-day notice)	
☐ CIO <u>1-6-29 (E)(2)</u>	☐ CIO <u>1-6-29 (E)(2)</u>	☐ CIO <u>1-6-29 (E)(2)</u>	
(0-day notice)	(0-day notice)	(0-day notice)	
	□ ACN 1-6-29(B) (Auto 30 days) □ ACO 1-6-29(E)(1) (Auto 30 days) □ AMT 1-6-29(E)(1) (Auto 30 days) □ ATC 1-6-29(B) (Auto 30 days) □ ATR 1-6-29(B) (Auto 30 days) □ CIO 1-6-29 (E)(2) (0-day notice)	□ ABN 1-6-26 (Auto 30 days) □ ACN 1-6-29(B) (Auto 30 days) □ ACO 1-6-29(E)(1) (Auto 30 days) □ ACO 1-6-29(E)(1) (Auto 30 days) □ AMT 1-6-29(E)(1) (Auto 30 days) □ ATC 1-6-29(B) (Auto 30 days)	

^{*}Other exhibits may be required under the applicable rule(s). ACN, ACO, AMT, ATC, ATR, and CIO applications see the 4901:1-6-29 Filing Requirements on the PUCO webpage for a complete list of exhibits.

Section III – Part I - Carrier to Carrier (Pursuant to 4901:1-7) & Attachments to Utility Equipment or Rights of Way (Pursuant to 4901:1-3)

Carrier to Carrier	ILEC	CLEC	
Interconnection agreement or amendment to	□ NAG <u>1-7-07</u>	□ NAG <u>1-7-07</u>	
an approved agreement	(Auto 90 days)	(Auto 90 days)	
Degreet for arbitration	□ ARB <u>1-7-09</u>	□ ARB <u>1-7-09</u>	
Request for arbitration	(Non-Auto)	(Non-Auto)	
Introduce or change carrier to carrier tariffe	□ ATA <u>1-7-14</u>	□ ATA <u>1-7-14</u>	
Introduce or change carrier to carrier tariffs	(Auto 30 days)	(Auto 30 days)	
Request rural carrier exemption, rural carrier	□ UNC <u>1-7-04 or 05</u>		
suspension or modification	(Auto 30 days)		
Changes in rates, terms & conditions to pole	□ ATA 1-3-04		
attachments, conduit occupancy and rights of	(Auto 60 days)		
way. (13-579-AU-ORD 11/30/16 Entry)	(Auto 60 days)		

Section III - Part II - Facilities-based Wireless Service Providers (Pursuant to 4901:1-6-24)

Registration and Change in Operations*	\square RCC <u>1-6-24(B)</u>
	(0 day notice)
Interconnection Agreement or amendment to an approved	□ NAG <u>1-7-07</u>
Agreement.	(0 day notice)

Section IV. - Attestation

Registrant hereby attests to it compliance with the pertinent entries and orders issued by the Commission.

AFFIDAVIT

Compliance with Commission Rules

I am an officer/agent of the applicant corporation, <u>Frontier North, Inc.</u>, and am authorized to make this statement on its behalf. (Name)

Please check All that apply:

☑ I attest that these tariffs comply with all applicable rules for the State of Ohio. I understand that tariff notification filings do not imply Commission approval and that the Commission's rules, as modified and clarified from time to time, supersede any contradictory provisions in our tariff. We will fully comply with the rules of the State of Ohio and understand that noncompliance can result in various penalties, including the suspension of our certificate to operate within the State of Ohio.

☑ I attest that customer notices accompanying this filing form were sent to affected customers, as specified in Section II, in accordance with Ohio Adm. Code 4901:1-6-7.

I declare under penalty of perjury that the foregoing is true and correct.

Executed on 07/22/2025 at Spencerport, NY 14559

/s/ Teresa M. Ali, Spclst, Regulatory Reporting

07/22/2025

*Signature and Title

Date

^{*}Change in Operations filing must be filed in the original RCC case designation code established during the registration process.

^{*}This affidavit is required for every tariff-affecting filing. It may be signed by counsel, an officer of the applicant or an authorized agent of the applicant.

VERIFICATION

I, Teresa M. Ali, verify I have utilized the Telecommunications Filing Form for the most proceedings provided by the Commission and that all of the information submitted here and all additional information in connection with this case, is true and correct to the best of my knowledge.

/s/ Teresa M. Ali, Spclst, Regulatory Reporting
*Signature and Title

Date

*Verification is required for every filing. It may be signed by counsel or an officer of the applicant, or an authorized agent of the applicant.

File document electronically as directed in case number 06-900-AU-WVR

or

Send your completed Filing Form, including all required attachments as well as the required number of copies to:

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio Attention: Docketing Division 180 East Broad Street, Columbus, OH 43215-3793



July 22, 2025

By Electronic Filing

Ms. Tanowa Troupe Docketing Division Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 180 East Broad Street Columbus, OH 43215

Re: Frontier North, Inc. – TRF Docket No. 90-5023

Dear Ms. Troupe,

Frontier North, Inc. submits a Notice of Tariff Filing for electronic filing. The purpose of this is the Annual BLES Cap Filing.

Should you have any questions concerning this filing, please contact Teresa Robinson at 585-777-7572.

Sincerely,

/s/ Teresa M. Ali SpcIst, Regulatory Reporting

Exhibit A (Old Tariff Pages)

CONTENTS 8th Revised Sheet No. 2 Cancels 7th Revised Sheet No. 2

TABLE OF CONTENTS

NOTE: Rates for the Schedules listed below are in Section 2 of this tariff.

<u>Exchange</u>	<u>Schedule</u>	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Anniversar	ry Date*	Type of Service*
Adena	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Albany	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Amanda	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024)		Res
Amesville	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Amsterdam	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Antwerp	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Arlington	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Ashland	IV-C	08-989-TP-BLS		(C)	All
Ashley	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Ashville	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Athens	IV-C	08-989-TP-BLS		(C)	All
Attica	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Baltic	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Baltimore	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Barlow	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Beach City	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Beaver	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

CONTENTS 6th Revised Sheet No. 2.1 Cancels 5th Revised Sheet 2.1

TABLE OF CONTENTS

NOTE: Rates for the Schedules listed below are in Section 2 of this tariff.

<u>Exchange</u>	<u>Schedule</u>	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Anniversa	ary Date*	Type of Service*
Bellevue	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Bergholz	I-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
D. J.	N/ O	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Berlin	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
Davilla Haiselata	N/ C	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Berlin Heights	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
Bettsville	V-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025		Res Bus
Dellsville	V-C	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Beverly	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
Develly	10-0	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Blanchester	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
Dianonostoi	17 0	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Bloomville	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
2.00	•	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Bolivar	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Bowerston	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Bowling Green	IV-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025	(C)	All
Bremen	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Brewster	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
-		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Brilliant	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
D 1 31	\	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Brookville	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
Drunguisk	\/I C	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	(C)	Res
Brunswick	VI-C IV-C	08-989-TP-BLS		(C)	All
Bryan	14-0	12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024		Bus Res
		10-1020-1F-DLO	July 20, 2024		L/C2

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

CONTENTS 8th Revised Sheet No. 3 Cancels 7th Revised Sheet No. 3

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Burbank IV-C	<u>Exchange</u>	<u>Schedule</u>	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Anniversary Date*	Type of Service*
Byesville	Burbank	IV-C			
Cadiz III-C 13-1528-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS 14-1528-TP-BLS 14-1528-TP-B					
Cadiz III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024 Bus Res Caldwell III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cambridge IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS March 18, 2025 (C) All Carey V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Carrollton III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Catawba V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Celina IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chatham IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chesapeake VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cheshire Center VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Circleville IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Circleville IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res	Byesville	IV-C			
Caldwell II-C 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cambridge IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cambridge IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS March 18, 2025 (C) All Carey V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Carrollton III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Catawba V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Catawba V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Celina IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Celina IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chatham IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chatham IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chesapeake VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cheshire Center VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Circleville IV-C					
Caldwell II-C 12.3127-TP-BLS 13.1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Res Cambridge IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS March 18, 2025 (C) All Carey V-C 12.3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Carrollton III-C 12.3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Catrollton III-C 12.3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Catawba V-C 12.3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Celina IV-C 12.3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Celina IV-C 12.3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chatham IV-C 12.3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chesapeake VI-C 12.3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cheshire Center VI-C 12.3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cheshire Center VI-C 12.3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Circleville IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res	Cadiz	III-C			
Cambridge IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Carey V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Carrollton III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Carrollton III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Catawba V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Catawba V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Celina IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Celina IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chatham IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chatham IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chesapeake VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chesapeake VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cheshire Center VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Circleville IV-C 08					
Cambridge IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS March 18, 2025 (C) All Carey V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Carrollton III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Catawba V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Catawba V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Celina IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Celina IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chatham IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chatham IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Chesapeake VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Chesapeake VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Cheshire Center VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Circleville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Circleville	Caldwell	II-C			
Carey V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024 Res Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Carrollton III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS Junuary 4, 2025 Bus July 28, 2024 Res Catawba V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Celina IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Celina IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chatham IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chasapeake VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus July 28, 2024 Res Chesapeake VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cheshire Center VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cheshire Center VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Circleville IV-C 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Circleville IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Circleville III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus July 28, 2024 Res Clyde III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Coldwater IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Congress IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Con					
Carrollton III-C 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Catawba V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Catawba V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Celina IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Celina IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Chatham IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Chatham IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Chesapeake VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Cheshire Center VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Circleville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Circleville IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS March 18, 2025 (C) All Clarksville III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Glyde II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Lister P					
Carrollton III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 January 4, 2025 Bus Res Catawba V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Res Celina IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS Chatham IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS Chesapeake VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS Cheshire Center VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Bus Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS Circleville IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS March 18, 2025 (C) All Clarksville III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Bus Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS Clyde III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Bus Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS Coldwater IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Bus Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS Conyoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 <t< td=""><td>Carey</td><td>V-C</td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>	Carey	V-C			
Catawba V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Celina IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chatham IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chesapeake VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cheshire Center VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Circleville IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Circleville III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Clyde II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Clyde II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Coldwater IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Congress IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy Res Crestine IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestine IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestine IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestine IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Creston IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Creston IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Creston IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cre					
Catawba V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Celina IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chatham IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chatham IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chesapeake VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cheshire Center VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cheshire Center VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Circleville IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Circleville IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS July 28, 2025 (C) All Clarksville III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Glyde II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Coldwater IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Congress IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cooperdal	Carrollton	III-C			
Celina IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chatham IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Chatham IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chesapeake VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Cheshire Center VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Cheshire Center VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Circleville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Circleville IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Circleville IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Circleville III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Clyde III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Coldwater IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Congress IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Cooperdale IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus <					
Celina IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 2024 Bus Chatham IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS 2024 July 28, 2024 Res Chesapeake VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 2014 2025 Bus Cheshire Center VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 2014 2025 Bus Cheshire Center VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 2014 2025 Bus Circleville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 2014 2025 Bus Circleville IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS 2024 March 18, 2025 (C) All Clarksville III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 2014 2025 Bus Bus Clyde II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 2014 2025 Bus Clyde II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 2014 2025 Bus Coldwater IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 2014 2025 Bus Congress IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 2014 2025 Bus Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 2014 2025 Bus Cooperdale IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 2014 2025 Bus Crestline I-C </td <td>Catawba</td> <td>V-C</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>	Catawba	V-C			
Chatham IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Chesapeake VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cheshire Center VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Circleville IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Circleville III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Clyde III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Clyde III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Coldwater IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Coldwater IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Congress IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Congres III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4,					
Chatham IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 3 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 3 Res Chesapeake VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 3-19-BLS 3	Celina	IV-C			
Chesapeake VI-C 13-1528-TP-BLS 13-1					
Chesapeake VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 2024 Bus Cheshire Center VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 12-1528-TP-BLS 2014 28, 2024 Bus Circleville IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS 2014 28, 2024 Res Circleville IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS 30-1528-TP-BLS 2025 March 18, 2025 (C) All Clarksville III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 30-1528-TP-BLS 30-152	Chatham	IV-C			
Cheshire Center VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Circleville IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Clarksville III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Clyde II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Coldwater IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Congress IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Coperdale IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Coperdale IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline III-C 12-					
Cheshire Center VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Circleville IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS March 18, 2025 (C) All Clarksville III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Clyde II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Coldwater IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Congress IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cooperdale IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cooperdale IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Creston IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus	Chesapeake	VI-C			
Circleville IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS March 18, 2025 (C) All Clarksville III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Clyde II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Coldwater IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Congress IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Congress IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Coperdale IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Coperdale IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Creston IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Creston IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Creston IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Danuary 4, 2025 Bus July 28, 2024 Res Creston IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Danuary 4, 2025 Bus Danuar					
Circleville IV-C 08-989-TP-BLS March 18, 2025 (C) All Clarksville III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Clyde II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Clyde II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Coldwater IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Congress IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cooperdale IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Creston IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus	Cheshire Center	VI-C			
Clarksville III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Clyde II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Clyde II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Coldwater IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Congress IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cooperdale IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Creston IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Creston IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus Danuary 12-3127-TP-BLS January 12-3127-TP-BLS January 12-3127-TP-BLS Bus					
Clyde II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Coldwater IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Congress IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cooperdale IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Corestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Creston IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res					
Clyde II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 2024 Bus Coldwater IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 127-TP-BLS 129-TP-BLS 129-TP-	Clarksville	III-C			
Table Tabl					
Coldwater IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 2024 Bus Congress IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS 2024 January 4, 2025 31-3-1528-TP-BLS 2024 Bus Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS 2024 January 4, 2025 31-3-1528-TP-BLS 2024 Bus Cooperdale IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 2024 January 4, 2025 31-3-1528-TP-BLS 2024 Bus Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 2024 January 4, 2025 31-3-1528-TP-BLS 2024 Bus Creston IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 31-3-1528-TP-BLS 31-3-1528-TP-BLS 31-3-1528-TP-BLS 31-3-1528-TP-BLS 31-3-1528-TP-BLS 31-3-1528-TP-BLS 31-3-1528-TP-BLS 31-3-1528-TP-BLS 31-3-1528-TP-BLS 31-3-3-3-3-3-3-3-3-3-3-3-3-3-3-3-3-3-3-	Clyde	II-C			
Table Tabl					
Congress IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS 19uly 28, 2024 Bus Res Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 19uly 28, 2024 Res Cooperdale IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 19uly 28, 2024 Res Cooperdale IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 19uly 28, 2024 Res Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 19uly 28, 2024 Res Creston IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 19uly 28, 2024 Res Creston IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 19uly 28, 2024 Res	Coldwater	IV-C			
Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Cooperdale IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Creston IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus	_				
Convoy III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 2024 Bus Res Cooperdale IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-B	Congress	IV-C			
13-1528-TP-BLS	_				
Cooperdale IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 2024 Bus Res Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS 2024 January 4, 2025 31-1528-TP-BLS 31-	Convoy	III-C			
Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS 3-1528-TP-BLS 3-1528-TP					
Crestline I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024 Bus Res Creston IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus	Cooperdale	IV-C			
13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Creston IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus					
Creston IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Bus	Crestline	I-C			
13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res	Creston	IV-C			
			13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

<u>Exchange</u>	<u>Schedule</u>	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Anniversary Date*	Type of Service*
Curtice-Oregon	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024	Bus Res
Decatur	I-C	12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024	Bus Res
Delaware	IV-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025 (C)	All
Dellroy	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024	Bus Res
Dexter City	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
Dillonvale-Mt. Pleasant	IV-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	Res Bus
East Rochester	III-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	Res Bus
Edgerton	III-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	Res Bus
_		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Edon	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024	Bus Res
Elmore	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
Englewood	VI-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 08-989-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 March 18, 2025 (C)	Res All
Evansport	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024	Bus Res
Farmersville	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
Fayette	III-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	Res Bus
Felicity	VI-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	Res Bus
Flushing	III-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	Res Bus
Forest	I-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	Res Bus
Fort Recovery	II-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	Res Bus Res
Freeport	III-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	Bus Res
Galion	III-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024	Bus Res
Garrettsville	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024	Bus Res

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

CONTENTS 6th Revised Sheet No. 4 Cancels 5th Revised Sheet No. 4

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Genoa	<u>Exchange</u>	<u>Schedule</u>	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Anniversa	ary Date*	Type of Service*
Georgetown III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 (C) Bus Res Gibsonburg IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 (C) Bus Res Grafton V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Grand Rapids VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Grand Rapids VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Gratis V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Green Camp IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Green Camp IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Greenfield III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Greenwich III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Greenwich III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Guysville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Guysville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Hamersville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4,	Genoa	VI-C			(C)	
Gibsonburg IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res	Georgetown	III-C			(C)	
Gibsonburg IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 (C) Res Grafton V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 (C) Bus Grand Rapids VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Grand Rapids VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Gratis V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Green Camp IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Green Camp IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Green Camp IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Greenfield II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Greenwich III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Greenwich III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Guysville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hamersville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hancerton IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res </td <td>Coorgotown</td> <td>111 0</td> <td></td> <td>July 28, 2024</td> <td>(0)</td> <td></td>	Coorgotown	111 0		July 28, 2024	(0)	
Carafton	Gibsonburg	IV-C			(C)	
Grand Rapids VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Gratis V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Green Camp IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Green Camp IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Green Gamp II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Greenfield II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Greenwich III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Guysville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Guysville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Greenwich III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Gre	· ·				(/	Res
Grand Rapids VI-C 12.3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024 (C) Bus Res Gratis V-C 12.3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Green Camp IV-C 12.3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Greenfield II-C 12.3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Greenwich III-C 12.3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Greenwich III-C 12.3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Guysville IV-C 12.3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hamersville VI-C 12.3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hanoverton IV-C 12.3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs III-C 12.3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harpster V-C 12.3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Haskins-Tontogany VI-C 12.3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024	Grafton	V-C			(C)	
Gratis V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Green Camp IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Green Camp IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Greenfield II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Greenfield III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Greenwich III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Guysville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hamersville VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hamersville VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hanoverton IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harpster V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Haskins-Tontogany VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res						
Gratis V-C 12.3127.TP.BLS January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024 Res (C) Bus Res Green Camp IV-C 12.3127.TP.BLS July 28, 2024 Res (C) Bus July 28, 2024 Res Greenfield II-C 12.3127.TP.BLS July 28, 2024 Res (C) Bus July 28, 2024 Res Greenwich III-C 12.3127.TP.BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus July 28, 2024 Res Greenwich III-C 12.3127.TP.BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus July 28, 2024 Res Guysville IV-C 12.3127.TP.BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus July 28, 2024 Res Hamersville VI-C 12.3127.TP.BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus July 28, 2024 Res Hanoverton IV-C 12.3127.TP.BLS July 28, 2024 Res Res Harlem Springs III-C 12.3127.TP.BLS July 28, 2024 Res Res Harlem Springs III-C 12.3127.TP.BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus July 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs III-C 12.3127.TP.BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus July 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs III-C 12.3127.TP.BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus July 28, 2024 Res Haskins-Tontogany VI-C 12.3127.TP.B	Grand Rapids	VI-C			(C)	
Green Camp IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Greenfield II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Greenwich III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Guysville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hamersville VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hamersville VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hanoverton IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harster V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Haskins-Tontogany VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Helena IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res						
Green Camp IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS 20uy 28, 2024 Res CC Bus Res Greenfield II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 20uy 28, 2024 Res CC Bus 3-1528-TP-BLS 20uy 28, 2024 Res Greenwich III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 20uy 28, 2024 Res CC Bus 3-1528-TP-BLS 20uy 28, 2024 Res Guysville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 20uy 28, 2024 Res CC Bus 3-1528-TP-BLS 20uy 28, 2024 Res Hamersville VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 20uy 28, 2024 Res CC Bus 3-1528-TP-BLS 20uy 28, 2024 Res Hanoverton IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 20uy 28, 2024 Res CC Bus 3-1528-TP-BLS 20uy 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 20uy 28, 2024 Res CC Bus 3-1528-TP-BLS 20uy 28, 2024 Res Harpster V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 20uy 28, 2024 Res Res Res Hayesville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 20uy 28, 2024 Res Res Hayesville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 20uy 28, 2024 Res Res Hayesville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 20uy 28, 2024 Res Res Helena IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 20uy 28, 2024 Res Res	Gratis	V-C			(C)	
Greenfield II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Greenwich III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Guysville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hamersville VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hanoverton IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harpster V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Haskins-Tontogany VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hayesville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hayesville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Helena IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginspo	0 0	N/ O			(0)	
Greenfield II-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS 140/y 28, 2024 (C) Bus Res Greenwich III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 140/y 28, 2024 (C) Bus Res Guysville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 140/y 28, 2024 Res Guysville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 140/y 28, 2024 Res Hamersville VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 150/y 28, 2024 Res Hamoverton IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 150/y 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 150/y 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 150/y 28, 2024 Res Harpster V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 150/y 28, 2024 Res Harpster V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 150/y 28, 2024 Res Haskins-Tontogany VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 150/y 28, 2024 Res Hayesville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 150/y 28, 2024 Res Hayesville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 150/y 28, 2024 Res Helena IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 150/y 28, 2024 Res Hicksville I-C <td>Green Camp</td> <td>IV-C</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>(C)</td> <td></td>	Green Camp	IV-C			(C)	
Greenwich III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Res Guysville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hamersville VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hamersville VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hamersville VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hanoverton IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harster V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Haskins-Tontogany VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Haskins-Tontogany VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hayesville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville Res Hicksville Res Hicksville Res Hicksville Res Hi	0				(0)	
Greenwich III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 (C) Bus Res Guysville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Res Hamersville VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Res Hamoverton IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Res Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harpster V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Haskins-Tontogany VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Haskins-Tontogany VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hayesville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Helena IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January	Greeniieid	II-C			(C)	
Guysville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hamersville VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hanoverton IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs July 28, 2024 Res Haskins-Tontogany VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Haskins-Tontogany VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hayesville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Helena IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Helena IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Janu	Croonwich	шс			(C)	
Guysville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024 (C) Bus Res Hamersville VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Res Hanoverton IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 (C) Bus Res Harpster V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 (C) Bus Res Haskins-Tontogany VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hayesville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Helena IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Res <td< td=""><td>Greenwich</td><td>III-C</td><td></td><td></td><td>(C)</td><td></td></td<>	Greenwich	III-C			(C)	
Hamersville	Guvevilla	IV-C			(C)	
Hamersville	Odysviiio	14-0			(0)	
Hanoverton IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harpster V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Haskins-Tontogany VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hayesville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hayesville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Helena IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res	Hamersville	VI-C			(C)	
Hanoverton		•			(-)	
Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Harpster V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Haskins-Tontogany VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Haskins-Tontogany VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hayesville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Helena IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-	Hanoverton	IV-C			(C)	
Harlem Springs III-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Harpster V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Haskins-Tontogany VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hayesville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Helena IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Helena IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus					(-)	
Harpster V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Haskins-Tontogany VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hayesville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Helena IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Helena IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Huron V-C 12-3127-T	Harlem Springs	III-C			(C)	
Haskins-Tontogany VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 Hayesville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Hayesville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Helena IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Helena IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Huron				July 28, 2024		Res
Haskins-Tontogany VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 C (C) Bus Res Hayesville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 C (C) Bus Res Helena IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 C (C) Bus Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 C (C) Bus Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 C (C) Bus Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 C (C) Bus Res Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 C (C) Bus Res Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 C (C) Bus Res	Harpster	V-C			(C)	
Hayesville						
Hayesville IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 2024 (C) Bus Res Helena IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS 13-1528	Haskins-Tontogany	VI-C			(C)	
Helena IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus 13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Res Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res					(0)	
Helena IV-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 2024 (C) Bus Res Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS 13-1528-	Hayesville	IV-C			(C)	
Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res	II.I.	11/10			(0)	
Hicksville I-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 2024 (C) Bus Res Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS 13-	Helena	IV-C			(C)	
Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res	Hickoville	1.0			(C)	
Higginsport VI-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 2024 (C) Bus Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS 13-	HICKSVIIIE	1-0			(C)	
Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus	Higginsport	VLC			(C)	
Homerville V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus Res Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus	riiggirisport	V I-O			(0)	
13-1528-TP-BLS July 28, 2024 Res Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus	Homerville	V-C			(C)	
Huron V-C 12-3127-TP-BLS January 4, 2025 (C) Bus	1101110111110	. 0			(0)	
	Huron	V-C			(C)	
					` '	

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

Issued: December 31, 2024 Effective: January 4, 2025

CONTENTS 4th Revised Sheet No. 4.1 Cancels 3rd Revised Sheet No. 4.1

TABLE OF CONTENTS

<u>Exchange</u>	Schedule	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Anniversa	ary Date*	Type of Service*
ldaho	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024	(C)	Bus Res
Jackson	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
Jenera	IV-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	(C)	Res Bus
Jewett	II-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	(C)	Res Bus
Kelleys Island	V-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	(C)	Res Bus
Kilbourne	VI -C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	(C)	Res Bus
Knoxville	IV-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	(C)	Res Bus
Lakeville	II-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	(C)	Res Bus
LaRue	IV-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	(C)	Res Bus
Laura	IV-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	(C)	Res Bus
Laurelville	III-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	(C)	Res Bus
Leesburg	II-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	(C)	Res Bus
Letart Falls	III-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	(C)	Res Bus
Lewisburg	II-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025	(C)	Res Bus Res
Liberty	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024 January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024	(C)	Bus Res
Lodi	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS	July 26, 2024 January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024	(C)	Bus Res
Logan	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024	(C)	Bus Res
Loudonville	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024	(C)	Bus Res
Lowell	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024	(C)	Bus Res
Lower Salem	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS	July 26, 2024 January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024	(C)	Bus Res
Lynchburg	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024	(C)	Bus Res

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

Issued: December 31, 2024 Effective: January 4, 2025

CONTENTS 8th Revised Sheet No. 5 Cancels 7th Revised Sheet No. 5

TABLE OF CONTENTS

<u>Exchange</u>	Schedule	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Anniversa	ary Date*	Type of Service*
Malvern	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
	-	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Manchester	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Marblehead	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Maria Stein	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Marion	V-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025	(C)	All
Martinsville	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	()	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
McArthur	I-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
McComb	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Mechanicsburg	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
· ·		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Mechanicstown	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Medina	V-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025	(C)	All
Mendon	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	,	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Milan	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Millersport	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
·		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Mineral City	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
-		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Minerva	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Minster	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Monroeville	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Montpelier	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Montrose	VI-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025	(C)	All
Morning Sun	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

CONTENTS 6th Revised Sheet No. 5.1 Cancels 5th Revised Sheet No. 5.1

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Exchange	<u>Schedule</u>	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Anniversary Da	ate* Type of Service*
Morral	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Mowrystown	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
•		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Mt. Blanchard	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Mt. Orab	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Nevada	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
New Bremen	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
	=	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
New Burlington	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
New Concord	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
	\	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
New Lebanon	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
M. Landa	N/ O	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
New London	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
Na Manala£alal	IV-C	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
New Marshfield	14-0	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
New Dhiledelphie	V-C	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
New Philadelphia New Vienna	V-C III-C	08-989-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025 (C)	All Bus
New Vieillia	III-C	13-1528-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025 July 28, 2024	Res
New Washington	I-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
New Washington	1-0	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Ney	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
Ney	14-0	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
North Baltimore	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
North Balamore	0	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
North Eaton	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
	. •	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
North Georgetown	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
3 · · · 3 · · · 3	-	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
North Star	I-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Norwalk	IV-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025 (C)	All
Oak Harbor	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

CONTENTS 8th Revised Sheet No. 6 Cancels 7th Revised Sheet No. 6

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Exchange	<u>Schedule</u>	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Anniversary Da	ate* Type of Service*
Oak Hill	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
	•	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Oberlin	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Ohio City	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
•		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Ostrander	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Oxford	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Paris	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Payne	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Peebles	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Pemberville	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Perrysville	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Phillipsburg	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Piketon	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Pioneer	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Plain City	VI-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025 (C)	All
Pleasantville	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Plymouth	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Polk	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
_		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Pomeroy	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Port Clinton	III-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025 (C)	All
Portland	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Portsmouth	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

CONTENTS 4th Revised Sheet No. 6.1 Cancels 3rd Revised Sheet No. 6.1

TABLE OF CONTENTS

<u>Exchange</u>	<u>Schedule</u>	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Anniversa	ry Date*	Type of Service*
Port William	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Prospect	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Put-In-Bay	I-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Radnor	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Rathbone	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Rawson	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Red Haw	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Republic	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Resaca	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Richmond	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Richwood	I-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Russellville	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Sabina	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Sardinia	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Savannah	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Scio	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Scott	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Seaman	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Seville	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Shade	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Sharon Center	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

Issued: December 31, 2024 Effective: January 4, 2025

CONTENTS 8th Revised Sheet No. 7 Cancels 7th Revised Sheet No. 7

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Exchange	<u>Schedule</u>	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Anniversary Dat	e* Type of Service*
Sinking Spring	I-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
0 1 0		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Smithfield	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Spencer	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Spencerville	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
St. Marys	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Strasburg	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Sugarcreek	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Summerfield	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Sylvania	VI-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025 (C)	All
The Plains	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Tiltonsville	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Tipp City	VI-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025 (C)	All
Trotwood	VI-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025 (C)	All
Troy	V-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025 (C)	All
Valley City	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Van Buren	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Wadsworth	VI-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025 (C)	All
Wakeman	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Waldo	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Warsaw	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Watertown	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Waverly	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Wayne-Bradner	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

CONTENTS 6th Revised Sheet No. 7A Cancels 5th Revised Sheet No. 7A

TABLE OF CONTENTS

<u>Exchange</u>	<u>Schedule</u>	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Anniversary Date	e* Type of Service*
Wellington	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
•		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Wellston	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
West Alexandria	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Westfield Center	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
West Milton	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Weston	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
West Salem	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
West Union	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
West Unity	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Wharton	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Wilkesville	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Willard	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Williamsprot	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Willshire-Wren	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Wilmington	IV-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025 (C)	All
Wilmot	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Winona	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Woodstock	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res
Yorkshire	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024	Res

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

SECTION 3

11th Revised Sheet No. 3 Cancels 10th Revised Sheet No. 3

Frontier North Inc.

FLAT RATES

RATE SCHEDULES

NOTE: See CONTENTS Section for the appropriate Schedule for each exchange. Also, the zone rates in 2. will apply to services located outside the Base Rate Area except for COPT Line and COPT Coin Line services.

	Current Monthly Rate	Maximum Monthly Rate
SCHEDULE I-C		
WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:		
Residence Service		
Individual Line		
Initial Line	\$ 20.00	\$22.00
Business Service		
Individual Line		
Initial Line	\$ 35.06 (I)	\$ 35.06
COPT Line	20.67*	-
COPT Coin Line	22.70*	-
SCHEDULE II-C		
WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:		

Residence Service Individual Line		
Initial Line	\$ 20.00	\$ 22.00
Business Service		
Individual Line Initial Line	\$ 35.94 (I)	\$ 35.94
	. (7	
COPT Line COPT Coin Line	20.67* 22.70*	-
OOI I OOIII EIIIC	22.10	

^{*} A credit equal to the applicable interstate subscriber line charge (SLC) will be applied to each line that is billed a SLC.

RATE SCHEDULES

NOTE: See CONTENTS Section for the appropriate Schedule for each exchange. Also, the zone rates in 2. will apply to services located outside the Base Rate Area except for COPT Line and COPT Coin Line services.

FLAT RATES

SCHEDULE III-C WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:	Current Monthly Rate	Maximum Monthly Rate
Residence Service Individual Line Initial Line Business Service Individual Line Initial Line	\$ 20.00 \$ 36.86 (I)	\$ 22.00 \$ 36.86
COPT Line COPT Coin Line	20.67* 22.70*	- -
SCHEDULE IV-C WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA: Residence Service Individual Line Initial Line Business Service Individual Line Initial Line Initial Line	\$ 20.00 \$ 38.16 (I)	\$ 22.00 \$ 38.16
COPT Line COPT Coin Line	20.67* 22.70*	- -

^{*} A credit equal to the applicable interstate subscriber line charge (SLC) will be applied to each line that is billed a SLC.

Initial Line

Business Service Individual Line Initial Line

COPT Line

COPT Coin Line

SECTION 3 10th Revised Sheet No. 7 Cancels 9th Revised Sheet No. 7

RATE SCHEDULES

NOTE: See CONTENTS Section for the appropriate Schedule for each exchange. Also, the zone rates in 2. will apply to services located outside the Base Rate Area except for COPT Line and COPT Coin Line services.

FLAT RATES SCHEDULE V-C WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:	Current <u>Monthly Rate</u>	Maximum Monthly Rate
Residence Service Individual Line Initial Line Business Service Individual Line	\$ 22.00	\$ 24.00
Initial Line	\$ 39.46 (I)	\$ 39.46
COPT Line COPT Coin Line	20.67* 22.70*	- -
SCHEDULE VI-C WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:		
Residence Service Individual Line		

\$ 22.00

\$44.95 (I)

20.67*

22.70*

\$ 24.00

\$ 44.95

^{*} A credit equal to the applicable interstate subscriber line charge (SLC) will be applied to each line that is billed a SLC.

Frontier North Inc.

Individual Line Initial Line SECTION 3 9th Revised Sheet No. 8 Cancels 8th Revised Sheet No. 8

RATE SCHEDULES

NOTE: See CONTENTS Section for the appropriate Schedule for each exchange. Also, the zone rates in 2. will apply to services located outside the Base Rate Area.

USAGE SENSITIVE SERVICE RATES SCHEDULE I-C WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:	Current <u>Monthly Rate</u>	Maximum <u>Monthly Rate</u>
Business Service Individual Line Initial Line	\$ 24.64 (I)	\$ 24.64
SCHEDULE II-C WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA: Business Service		

\$ 25.16 (I)

\$ 25.16

SECTION 3 6th Revised Sheet No. 10 Cancels 5th Revised Sheet No. 10

Frontier North Inc.

RATE SCHEDULES

NOTE: See CONTENTS Section for the appropriate Schedule for each exchange. Also, the zone rates in 2. will apply to services located outside the Base Rate Area.

USAGE SENSITIVE SERVICE RATES	Current Monthly Rate	Maximum Monthly Rate
SCHEDULE III-C WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:	Monthly Nate	<u>Montiny Itale</u>
Business Service Individual Line Initial Line	\$ 23.74 (I)	\$ 23.74
SCHEDULE IV-C WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:		
Business Service Individual Line Initial Line	\$ 24.64 (I)	\$ 24.64

1 .0.0.0. NO

SECTION 3 6th Revised Sheet No. 12 Cancels 5th Revised Sheet No. 12

Frontier North Inc.

RATE SCHEDULES

NOTE: See CONTENTS Section for the appropriate Schedule for each exchange. Also, the zone rates in 2. will apply to services located outside the Base Rate Area.

SCHEDULE V-C WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:	Current Monthly Rate	Maximum Monthly Rate
Business Service Individual Line Initial Line SCHEDULE VI-C	\$ 25.65 (I)	\$ 25.65
WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA: Business Service Individual Line Initial Line	\$ 31.09 (I)	\$ 31.09

Exhibit B (New Tariff Pages)

CONTENTS 9th Revised Sheet No. 2 Cancels 8th Revised Sheet No. 2

TABLE OF CONTENTS

NOTE: Rates for the Schedules listed below are in Section 2 of this tariff.

<u>Exchange</u>	<u>Schedule</u>	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Annivers	sary Date*	Type of Service*
Adena	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Albany	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Amanda	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Amesville	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Amsterdam	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	, ,	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Antwerp	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	, ,	Bus
·		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Arlington	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	,	Bus
3		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Ashland	IV-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025	()	All
Ashley	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
•		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Ashville	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	()	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Athens	IV-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025	()	All
Attica	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Baltic	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	()	Bus
	-	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Baltimore	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(- /	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Barlow	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(-)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Beach City	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(3)	Bus
200011 0111	. •	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Beaver	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(3)	Bus
500.01	0	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
		10 1020 II DEO	Jai, 20, 2020	(3)	

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

CONTENTS 7th Revised Sheet No. 2.1 Cancels 6th Revised Sheet 2.1

TABLE OF CONTENTS

NOTE: Rates for the Schedules listed below are in Section 2 of this tariff.

<u>Exchange</u>	<u>Schedule</u>	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Annivers	sary Date*	Type of Service*
Bellevue	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Bergholz	I-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Berlin	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Berlin Heights	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
-		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Bettsville	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	,	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Beverly	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	,	Bus
•		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Blanchester	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	,	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Bloomville	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	()	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Bolivar	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(-)	Bus
	-	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Bowerston	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(-)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Bowling Green	IV-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025	(-)	All
Bremen	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Brewster	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(-)	Bus
2.0	. •	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Brilliant	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(0)	Bus
Diman		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Brookville	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(0)	Bus
Brookvine	VIO	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Brunswick	VI-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025	(5)	All
Bryan	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(Bus
Diyun	10.0	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
		10 1020-11 -DE0	July 20, 2020	(0)	1100

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

CONTENTS 9th Revised Sheet No. 3 Cancels 8th Revised Sheet No. 3

TABLE OF CONTENTS

<u>Exchange</u>	<u>Schedule</u>	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Anniversa	ary Date*	Type of Service*
Burbank	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Byesville	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	· /	Bus
,		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Cadiz	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	,	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Caldwell	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	. ,	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Cambridge	IV-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025	(C)	All
Carey	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	. ,	Bus
•		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Carrollton	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Catawba	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	. ,	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Celina	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	. ,	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Chatham	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	. ,	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Chesapeake	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	. ,	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Cheshire Center	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	. ,	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Circleville	IV-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025	(C)	All
Clarksville	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	. ,	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Clyde	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
-		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Coldwater	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Congress	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Convoy	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Cooperdale	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Crestline	I-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Creston	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

CONTENTS 7th Revised Sheet No. 3.1 Cancels 6th Revised Sheet No. 3.1

TABLE OF CONTENTS

<u>Exchange</u>	<u>Schedule</u>	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Anniversa	ary Date*	Type of Service*
Curtice-Oregon	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
· ·		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Decatur	I-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	. ,	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Delaware	IV-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025		All
Dellroy	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS		(C)	Res
Dexter City	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Dillonvale-Mt. Pleasant	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
East Rochester	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Edgerton	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
-		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Edon	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Elmore	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Englewood	VI-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025	, ,	All
Evansport	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
·		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Farmersville	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	, ,	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Fayette	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
•		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2024		Res
Felicity	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
•		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Flushing	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	, ,	Bus
-		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Forest	I-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	, ,	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Fort Recovery	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
·		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Freeport	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Galion	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS		(C)	Res
Garrettsville	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

CONTENTS 7th Revised Sheet No. 4 Cancels 6th Revised Sheet No. 4

TABLE OF CONTENTS

<u>Exchange</u>	Schedule	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Anniversa	ıry Date*	Type of Service*
Genoa	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Georgetown	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	, ,	Bus
-		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Gibsonburg	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Grafton	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Grand Rapids	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Gratis	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(0)	Bus
	n o	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Green Camp	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(0)	Bus
0 511		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Greenfield	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(0)	Bus
One annuich	III-C	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Greenwich	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(0)	Bus
Curavilla	IV-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Guysville	IV-C	12-3127-1P-BLS 13-1528-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus Res
Hamersville	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 January 4, 2025	(C)	Res Bus
Hamersville	VI-C	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Hanoverton	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
Hanoverton	10-0	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Harlem Springs	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(0)	Bus
Hancin Opinigs	111-0	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Harpster	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(0)	Bus
i lai potoi	V 0	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Haskins-Tontogany	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(0)	Bus
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Hayesville	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(-)	Bus
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	-	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Helena	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(/	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Hicksville	I-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	,	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Higginsport	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	, ,	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Homerville	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Huron	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

CONTENTS 5th Revised Sheet No. 4.1 Cancels 4th Revised Sheet No. 4.1

TABLE OF CONTENTS

<u>Exchange</u>	<u>Schedule</u>	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Anniversa	ary Date*	Type of Service*
Idaho	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Jackson	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Jenera	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Jewett	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Kelleys Island	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Kilbourne	VI -C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Knoxville	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Lakeville	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
LaRue	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Laura	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Laurelville	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Leesburg	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Letart Falls	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Lewisburg	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(0)	Bus
	\	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Liberty	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(0)	Bus
1 1	N/ O	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Lodi	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(0)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Logan	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(0)	Bus
1 - 1 - 20 -		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Loudonville	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(0)	Bus
	n o	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Lowell	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(0)	Bus
	n o	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Lower Salem	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(0)	Bus
Lunahhuma	III C	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Lynchburg	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(0)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

CONTENTS 9th Revised Sheet No. 5 Cancels 8th Revised Sheet No. 5

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Exchange	Schedule	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Anniversa	ary Date*	Type of Service*
Malvern	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Manchester	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(-)	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Marblehead	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	()	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Maria Stein	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	()	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Marion	V-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025	()	All
Martinsville	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
McArthur	I-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	()	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
McComb	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	()	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Mechanicsburg	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	()	Bus
· ·		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Mechanicstown	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	` '	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Medina	V-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025	` '	All
Mendon	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Milan	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	` '	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Millersport	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	` '	Bus
·		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Mineral City	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	` '	Bus
-		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Minerva	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Minster	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Monroeville	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Montpelier	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Montrose	VI-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025		All
Morning Sun	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

CONTENTS 7th Revised Sheet No. 5.1 Cancels 6th Revised Sheet No. 5.1

TABLE OF CONTENTS

<u>Exchange</u>	Schedule	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Annivers	ary Date*	Type of Service*
Morral	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Mowrystown	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	()	Bus
•		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Mt. Blanchard	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	, ,	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Mt. Orab	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Nevada	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
New Bremen	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
New Burlington	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
New Concord	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
New Lebanon	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
New London	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
New Marshfield	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
New Philadelphia	V-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025		All
New Vienna	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
New Washington	I-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Ney	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
North Baltimore	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
North Eaton	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
North Georgetown	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
North Star	I-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Norwalk	IV-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025		All
Oak Harbor	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

CONTENTS 9th Revised Sheet No. 6 Cancels 8th Revised Sheet No. 6

TABLE OF CONTENTS

<u>Exchange</u>	Schedule	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Anniversary [Date* Type of Service*
Oak Hill	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
•	•	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	
Oberlin	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	
Ohio City	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	
Ostrander	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	
Oxford	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Paris	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Payne	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
•		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Peebles	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Pemberville	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Perrysville	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	
Phillipsburg	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	
Piketon	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	
Pioneer	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	
Plain City	VI-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025	All
Pleasantville	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
_, ,,		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	
Plymouth	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
5.4	n o	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	
Polk	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
	0	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	
Pomeroy	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
D. (Ollete		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	
Port Clinton	III-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025	All
Portland	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
Dawlamandh	V/ C	13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	
Portsmouth	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

CONTENTS 5th Revised Sheet No. 6.1 Cancels 4th Revised Sheet No. 6.1

TABLE OF CONTENTS

<u>Exchange</u>	<u>Schedule</u>	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Anniversary	y Date*	Type of Service*
Port William	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS		(C)	Res
Prospect	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	,	Bus
·		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (0	(C)	Res
Put-In-Bay	I-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS		(C)	Res
Radnor	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS		(C)	Res
Rathbone	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS		(C)	Res
Rawson	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS		(C)	Res
Red Haw	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
_		13-1528-TP-BLS		(C)	Res
Republic	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
_		13-1528-TP-BLS		(C)	Res
Resaca	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	· • ·	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS		(C)	Res
Richmond	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
D		13-1528-TP-BLS		(C)	Res
Richwood	I-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(O)	Bus
D " "		13-1528-TP-BLS		(C)	Res
Russellville	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(O)	Bus
0.1.		13-1528-TP-BLS		(C)	Res
Sabina	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	· (0)	Bus
0 - 11 - 1 -	III. O	13-1528-TP-BLS		(C)	Res
Sardinia	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	·O)	Bus
O	N/ O	13-1528-TP-BLS		(C)	Res
Savannah	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	·O)	Bus
Coio	II C	13-1528-TP-BLS		(C)	Res
Scio	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
Scott	III-C	13-1528-TP-BLS		(C)	Res
Scott	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
Seaman	III-C	13-1528-TP-BLS 12-3127-TP-BLS		(C)	Res Bus
Seaman	III-C	13-1528-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Res
Seville	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS		(C)	Bus
Seville	10-0	13-1528-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Res
Shade	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS		(C)	Bus
Snaut	III-U	13-1528-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025 July 28, 2025 (0	(C)	Res
Sharon Center	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	(C)	Bus
SHAIDH CEHLEI	V I-C	13-1528-TP-BLS		(C)	Res
		10-1020-1F-DLO	July 28, 2025 (0	(C)	L/G2

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

CONTENTS 9th Revised Sheet No. 7 Cancels 8th Revised Sheet No. 7

TABLE OF CONTENTS

<u>Exchange</u>	<u>Schedule</u>	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Anniversary Date	Type of Service*
Sinking Spring	I-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
0 1 0		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Smithfield	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Spencer	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Spencerville	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
St. Marys	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
·		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Strasburg	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
•		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Sugarcreek	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
-		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Summerfield	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Sylvania	VI-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025	All
The Plains	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Tiltonsville	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Tipp City	VI-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025	All
Trotwood	VI-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025	All
Troy	V-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025	All
Valley City	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Van Buren	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Wadsworth	VI-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025	All
Wakeman	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Waldo	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Warsaw	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Watertown	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Waverly	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res
Wayne-Bradner	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025	Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025 (C)	Res

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

CONTENTS 7th Revised Sheet No. 7A Cancels 6th Revised Sheet No. 7A

TABLE OF CONTENTS

<u>Exchange</u>	Schedule	BLES Alt Reg Case No.*	BLES Alt Reg Annivers	sary Date*	Type of Service*
Wellington	V-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Wellston	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
West Alexandria	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Westfield Center	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
West Milton	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Weston	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
West Salem	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
West Union	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
West Unity	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Wharton	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Wilkesville	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Willard	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Williamsprot	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Willshire-Wren	III-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Wilmington	IV-C	08-989-TP-BLS	March 18, 2025		All
Wilmot	VI-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Winona	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Woodstock	IV-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res
Yorkshire	II-C	12-3127-TP-BLS	January 4, 2025		Bus
		13-1528-TP-BLS	July 28, 2025	(C)	Res

^{*} The exchanges with BLES Alt Reg Cases noted and approved have been deemed competitive.

SECTION 3 12th Revised Sheet No. 3 Cancels 11th Revised Sheet No. 3

RATE SCHEDULES

NOTE: See CONTENTS Section for the appropriate Schedule for each exchange. Also, the zone rates in 2. will apply to services located outside the Base Rate Area except for COPT Line and COPT Coin Line services.

FLAT RATES SCHEDULE I-C WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:	Current <u>Monthly Rate</u>	Maximum <u>Monthly Rate</u>
Residence Service Individual Line Initial Line Business Service Individual Line Initial Line	\$ 20.00 \$ 35.06	\$22.00 \$ 37.06 (I)
COPT Line COPT Coin Line	20.67* 22.70*	- -
SCHEDULE II-C WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:		
Residence Service Individual Line Initial Line Business Service Individual Line Initial Line	\$ 20.00 \$ 35.94	\$ 22.00 \$ 37.94 (I)
COPT Line COPT Coin Line	20.67* 22.70*	- -

^{*} A credit equal to the applicable interstate subscriber line charge (SLC) will be applied to each line that is billed a SLC.

RATE SCHEDULES

NOTE: See CONTENTS Section for the appropriate Schedule for each exchange. Also, the zone rates in 2. will apply to services located outside the Base Rate Area except for COPT Line and COPT Coin Line services.

FLAT RATES

<u>FLAI RAIES</u>	Current Monthly Rate	Maximum Monthly Rate
SCHEDULE III-C	montally reaco	montally reaco
WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:		
Residence Service Individual Line		
Initial Line	\$ 20.00	\$ 22.00
Business Service	Ψ 20.00	Ψ 22.00
Individual Line		
Initial Line	\$ 36.86	\$ 38.86 (I)
COPT Line	20.67*	-
COPT Coin Line	22.70*	-
SCHEDULE IV-C		
WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:		
Residence Service		
Individual Line		
Initial Line	\$ 20.00	\$ 22.00
Business Service		
Individual Line Initial Line	\$ 38.16	¢ 40 46 (I)
illilai Lille	φ 30.10	\$ 40.16 (I)
COPT Line	20.67*	-
COPT Coin Line	22.70*	-

^{*} A credit equal to the applicable interstate subscriber line charge (SLC) will be applied to each line that is billed a SLC.

RATE SCHEDULES

NOTE: See CONTENTS Section for the appropriate Schedule for each exchange. Also, the zone rates in 2. will apply to services located outside the Base Rate Area except for COPT Line and COPT Coin Line services.

FLAT RATES SCHEDULE V-C WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:	Current <u>Monthly Rate</u>	Maximum Monthly Rate
Residence Service Individual Line Initial Line	\$ 22.00	\$ 24.00
Business Service Individual Line Initial Line	\$ 39.46	\$ 41.46 (I)
COPT Line COPT Coin Line	20.67* 22.70*	- -
SCHEDULE VI-C WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:		
Residence Service		

Residence Service Individual Line Initial Line Business Service	\$ 22.00	\$ 24.00
Individual Line Initial Line	\$ 44.95	\$ 46.95 (I)
COPT Line COPT Coin Line	20.67* 22.70*	- -

^{*} A credit equal to the applicable interstate subscriber line charge (SLC) will be applied to each line that is billed a SLC.

Frontier North Inc.

SECTION 3 10th Revised Sheet No. 8 Cancels 9th Revised Sheet No. 8

RATE SCHEDULES

NOTE: See CONTENTS Section for the appropriate Schedule for each exchange. Also, the zone rates in 2. will apply to services located outside the Base Rate Area.

USAGE SENSITIVE SERVICE RATES

Current Maximum
Monthly Rate Monthly Rate

SCHEDULE I-C

WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:

Business Service
Individual Line
Initial Line \$ 24.64 \$ 26.64 (I)

SCHEDULE II-C

WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:

Business Service Individual Line Initial Line

\$ 25.16 \$ 27.16 (I)

SECTION 3 7th Revised Sheet No. 10 Cancels 6th Revised Sheet No. 10

Frontier North Inc.

RATE SCHEDULES

NOTE: See CONTENTS Section for the appropriate Schedule for each exchange. Also, the zone rates in 2. will apply to services located outside the Base Rate Area.

USAGE SENSITIVE SERVICE RATES	Current	Maximum
SCHEDULE III-C WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:	Monthly Rate	Monthly Rate
Business Service Individual Line Initial Line	\$ 23.74	\$ 25.74 (I)
SCHEDULE IV-C WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:		
Business Service Individual Line Initial Line	\$ 24.64	\$ 26.64 (I)

SECTION 3 7th Revised Sheet No. 12 Cancels 6th Revised Sheet No. 12

Frontier North Inc.

RATE SCHEDULES

NOTE: See CONTENTS Section for the appropriate Schedule for each exchange. Also, the zone rates in 2. will apply to services located outside the Base Rate Area.

USAGE SENSITIVE SERVICE RATES	Current	Maximum
SCHEDULE V-C WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:	Monthly Rate	Monthly Rate
Business Service Individual Line Initial Line	\$ 25.65	\$ 27.65 (I)
SCHEDULE VI-C WITHIN THE BASE RATE AREA:		
Business Service Individual Line Initial Line	\$ 31.09	\$ 33.09 (I)

Exhibit C

The purpose of this filing is to update the BLES anniversary dates and maximum BLES Rates.

Exhibit D

Bill Message – Not Applicable